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Mr. Kostatinos Lintzerakos 
Governor
Ministry of Infrastructure and Transport 
Civil Aviation Authority of the Hellenic Republic

Athens

Dear Mr. Lintzerakos,

The Department of State Policy in Civil Aviation of the Ministry of Transport 
of the Russian Federation presents its compliments to the Ministry of Infrastructure 
and Transport of the Hellenic Republic and would like to reassure its intention 
to strengthen contacts and cooperation between Aeronautical Authorities of the two 
respective countries.

In the scope of further development of air services between our countries, the 
Aeronautical Authorities of the Russian Federation would like to propose you to agree 
on the following by the exchange of letters:

On the route Moscow -  Athens and v.v. the designated airlines of each Side will have 
the right to operate thirty five (35) frequencies per week.
These additional fourteen (14) frequencies will be allocated at the choice of each Side. 
For the Russian side seven (7) additional frequencies shall be utilized by the first 
designated air carrier and remaining seven (7) additional frequencies shall be utilized 
by the second designated air carrier.

If this proposal is acceptable for your Side, I have the honor to propose to consider this 
letter and your positive reply as an agreement between the Aeronautical Authorities on 
the abovementioned issue. /О

Yours sincerely, / / \

Svetlana A. Petrova i X
Director,
Department of State Policy in Civil Aviation
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HELLENIC REPUBLIC 
MINISTRY OF INFRASTRUCTURE AND TRANSPORT 

HELLENIC CIVIL AVIATION AUTHORITY 
GOVERNOR

A t h e n s , A u g u s t  2017

Ref. No.: H C A A /G O V /Z^ i

TO : Ms SVETLANA PETROVA 
Director 
Department of 
State Policy in Civil Aviation 
Ministry of Transport 
1/1, Rozhdestvenka str. 
MOSCOW
RUSSIAN FEDERATION-109012 
Fax No: +7 499 0010

cc: HCAA Governor's Office
Your. Ref.: 9-1041/10-08-2017

Dear Ms Petrova,

The Hellenic Civil Aviation Authority presents its compliments to the Department of State 
Policy in Civil Aviation of the Ministry of Transport of the Russian Federation and would like 
to reassure you about our keen interest in further developing longstanding aviation contacts 
between our respective countries.

In this regard, we welcome your proposal to increase the number of frequencies operated 
on the route Moscow-Athens v.v. and would like to kindly inform you that we are prompt to 
immediately approve applications by Russian designated airlines for scheduled operations, 
on provisional basis, thus providing the opportunity for an assessment of the market needs 
and until the next round of negotiations, where the overall discussion of traffic rights 
upgrading will take place.

Awaiting for the relevant application to be submitted by Russian designated airlines for 
increased operations on the route Moscow-Athens v.v., I avail myself of this opportunity to 
renew to you, Madam, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Yours Sincerely,

Kpnstantinos Lintzerakos 
HCAA Governor

HCAA - PO Box 70360 -166 01 Glyfada -Athens-GREECE,
Tel. +30 210 8916121-149, FAX +310 210 8947132, e-mail: dlb@hcaa.gr
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